Sent: 29 October 2018 07:57 **To:** Donna McBride < Donna. M@killoughery.eu>; @bromley.gov.uk>; @bromley.gov.uk>; @Bromley.gov.uk>; @bromley.gov.uk> Cc: Joe Killoughery < Joe. K@killoughery.eu> Subject: RE: burnt out cars - Paul's Cray Hill Park Dear Donna. Thank you for you're your and assistance. I confirm that I am happy for you to proceed with the proposed actions / work to be undertaken. I would be grateful if you could let me know when you intend to start the work. Many thanks T.G. Smith Street Enforcement Manager London Borough of Bromley. From: Donna McBride [mailto:Donna.M@killoughery.eu] Sent: 26 October 2018 15:19 To: ; Smith, Toby Cc: Joe Killoughery Subject: RE: burnt out cars - Paul's Cray Hill Park Hi Toby / Sally Further to our meetings and telephone calls we would like to start works asap on the below;

-Collect, haul and dispose of 8 of the 10 burnt out vehicles from the land and Pauls Cray Hill

Park.

From: Smith, Toby <Toby.Smith@bromley.gov.uk>

- -Relocate the remaining 2 burnt out vehicles to the Star Lane land access point to block access.
- -Bund the boundary and inner paths of Pauls Cray woods to prevent vehicle access/traveling in this area
- -Bund all other land access points from Star lane / Hockenden Lane onto our land but not to bund the triangle of land whose owners are unknown.

We hope to have works completed asap however works will be weather dependant.

Can you please confirm you are happy for us to proceed?

Kind regards

Donna